
 


JANUARY
Wednesday, 1st


HAPPY NEW YEAR!
Saturday, 4th
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 5th
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service/Communion



Sunday School

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

1:30 pm
Elijah’s Promise

6-8 pm

Junior & Senior Youth Groups

Tuesday, 7th
7:30 pm
gods at Wars – hosts meeting

Wednesday, 8th
7:30 pm
Confirmation Class

Thursday,9th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

Saturday, 11th
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 12th    
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service



Ordination & Installation of Consistory



Sunday School 

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

Monday, 13th
7:30 pm
Consistory

Tuesday, 14th
7:30 pm
gods at Wars 

Wednesday, 15th
1:00 pm
gods at Wars 

6:30 pm
Men of St. Paul’s

7:30 pm
Confirmation Class

Thursday, 16th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

****TIDINGS DEADLINE****

Friday, 17th
7:30 pm
gods at Wars – Small Group

Saturday, 18th
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 19th  

8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service



Sunday School

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

3:00 pm
Senior Youth Group RU vs. UConn



Basketball Game

6-8 pm

Junior Youth Group
Tuesday, 21st
7:30 pm
gods at Wars 

Wednesday, 22nd
1:00 pm
gods at Wars 

7:30 pm
Confirmation Class

Thursday, 23rd
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

Friday, 24th
7:30 pm
gods at Wars – Small Group

Saturday, 25th
9:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

Sunday, 26th
8:00 am
Praise Team Rehearsal

9:15 am
Choir Rehearsal

10:00 am
Worship Service



Sunday School

11:30-noon
Children’s Choir

Monday, 27th
7:30 pm
Ministry Teams

Tuesday, 28th
7:30 pm
gods at Wars 

Wednesday, 29th
1:00 pm
gods at Wars 

7:30 pm
Confirmation Class

Thursday, 30th
7:30 pm
Choir Rehearsal

Upcoming events:

Gods at Wars – An exciting 6 week DVD study series will begin mid-January.  Are you interested in: attending or hosting a study? Contact Pastor Rich at stpaulschurch@optonline.net
Sat. Feb. 8 – Flapjack Fundraiser
January 2014

Greetings

“Happy New Year!”  
Don’t you wish you had a dollar for every time you have said those words.
Exactly what are you wishing someone with those words?
Happy New Year!
What will make 2014 a happy year?  How is 2014 going to be a new year?
Let’s be honest you know, right now, that you are not going to be happy all 365 days in 2014.  Just as there was in 2013, there will be days filled with trials, tribulations, disappointments and despair mixed in with the days of triumphs, successes, good times, and memorable happy moments.
As a whole 2014 will probably be a repeat of 2013.  Unless of course you are planning a life changing event such as a new job, moving, retiring, getting married, having a child…
2014 will be new just like every sunrise makes a new day.  It will be new because we never lived it before.  However, that doesn’t have to be the only reason for 2014 to be new.
We have just celebrated the birth of Jesus Christ, our Lord and our Savior.  He was born not for one race, or one country or one tribe but for all people.
Nelson Mandela speaking at the Christian Church’s Easter Conference in 1994 said,
“Our Messiah, who came to us in the form of a mortal man, but who by his suffering and crucifixion attained immortality. 
Our Messiah, born like an outcast in a stable, and executed like a criminal on the cross.
Whose life bears testimony to the truth that there is no shame in poverty:
Those who should be ashamed are they who impoverish others.
Whose life testifies to the truth that there is no shame in being persecuted:
Those who should be ashamed are they who persecute others.
Whose life proclaims the truth that there is no shame in being conquered:
Those who should be ashamed are they who conquer others.
Whose life testifies to the truth that there is no shame in being dispossessed:
Those who should be ashamed are they who dispossess others.
Whose life testifies to the truth that there is no shame in being oppressed:
Those who should be ashamed are they who oppress others.”
 
May we remember the Truth that came into the world through Jesus.  Let us work towards justice, equality, and reconciliation in 2014.  Doing such will indeed make it a Happy and a New Year!
In Christ,
WORSHIP

January 5

Matthew 2:1-12

Had To! Had No Choice!

January 12

Joshua 24:1-28

gods of war

January 19

Psalm 37

gods of pleasure

Janaury 26

John 4

gods of love
COMMUNION 

OFFERING
The January communion offering will be given to the family of Molly Richards, a 

2 year old with inoperable brain tumor to help with medical expenses.
MEN OF ST. PAUL’S
All men of St. Paul’s church family are invited to join us on Wed., Jan. 15th at 6:30pm for supper and fellowship.
Sr. YOUTH GROUP
Sunday, January 5th we will meet in the youth room for a New Year’s Party.  
Sunday, January 19th we will meet at 
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2:15 p.m. at the education building to leave for the RAC.  We are going to the RU vs Connecticut  women’s basketball game.  Tickets for the game are $10.00.
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ADULT BIBLE STUDY
Defeating the Idols that Battle for Our Hearts
“You shall not make for yourself an idol in an form of anything in heaven above or the earth beneath or in the waters below.  You shall not bow down to them or worship them.”
On a scale of 1-10 how would you rate yourself in keeping God’s second commandment? Before you answer, you should know that you won’t break any of the other commandments unless you break this one first.
Starting the week of January 12th we will start a 6 week DVD based study focused on the gods that are fighting for our heart, the gods of love, money, pleasure or power? 

Would you be willing to host a study either at the church or in your home? Would you be interested in being a part of a study group?
Sign up today at: stpaulschurch@optonline.net 
Study books will be available.

Schedule of Studies as of 12/17:


Tuesday Evening


Wednesday Afternoon


Friday Evening

SURRENDER
Stuff, Status, Sin, Self
Others before self and Christ above all
Youth Group Retreat 
The date: February 21-23, 2014

The place: Harvey Cedars Bible Conference Center in Harvey Cedars, on Long Beach Island

The cost: $125.00.  If 2 or more youth from the same family are attending the cost for each additional youth is $75.00.
Registration forms are in this month’s Tidings or online at:

www.stpaulsmilltownnj.org
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Sr. YG 
MISSION TRIP 2014
Destination - Niagara Fall, NY 

The week of July 13 - 19.

Registration Form is in this Tidings.

They need to be returned with a $50.00 non-refundable deposit by February 1st.

Here is a list of upcoming Fund Raisers:
Feb. 8 Breakfast @ Applebees

We will be hosting another FlapJack Fundraisers on Feb. 8 from 8am - 10am.

Mar. 15 Mini-Golf

Our 8th annual mini-golf fund raiser will be on Saturday, March 15th.  Sponsors and golfers are needed.  

MISSION TRIP

POST HIGH SCHOOL
Some interest has been expressed in having a mission trip for young adults and older.  The Atlantic City Long Term Recovery Group continues to need help. If you would be interested in:  participating in, helping to plan, and/or provide leadership for a mission trip to Atlantic City in May/June 2014, contact Pastor Rich.
STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT
We can sometimes be tempted to hold back what is God's for our own pleasure. But God wants us to give Him what is right, not what's left. In Luke 6:38, Jesus says:
"Give, and it will be given to you; a good measure, pressed down, shaken together, and running over will be poured into your lap. For with the measure that you use, it will be measured back to you."
Ananias gave what was left, not what was right. Abel gave what was right; Cain gave what was left. We have the choice to give what is right or give what's left. 
God is not honored by our leftovers. The challenge in life is to release all of your talents, gifts and abilities to become more like Christ. We cannot hold back or keep some for ourselves.
Lord, I know You desire for me to give You all my talents for Your glory. It is hard to totally release all my abilities for You. My selfish desires often want the glory. I confess my sin. Please, Lord, renew my mind. Help me to give You 100 percent of the glory. Amen.
2014 CALENDARS
They are available in the narthex, church office and social hall.  Take an extra one or two and give them to your neighbors, family or friends.
COMING 
SPRING OF 2014
TRANSFORMED an exciting all church campaign, based on Romans 12:2 “Do not conform any longer to the pattern of this world, BUT be transformed by the renewing of your mind.”
Jr. YOUTH GROUP
Junior Youth Group for youth 4th-6th grade.

THANK YOU
Ken Skalla for once again maintaining our lawn and shrubby this past summer.

Dot Madell for providing meals for Elijah’s Promise for the past 21 years.
CHECK US OUT 

Our website has a brand new look.
You can check it out by going to www.stpaulsmilltownnj.org or look us up on facebook.
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY

During the creation of a prayer shawl the Lord is asked to give the one who receives it blessings, comfort, courage, strength and hope.  We now ask that you continue to keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers:   Jodi Bourque, Vinnie
[image: image2.wmf]
ST. PAUL’S HEAVENLY

 DELIGHTS COOKBOOK

Thanks to all for not only sharing your cherished recipes with us, but also for purchasing a book or two.  As a result of your generosity we collected over 200 recipes and have sold an AWESOME number of books!  THANK YOU-THANK YOU-THANK YOU for making this such a successful fundraiser!

Are you experiencing the Empty Nest Syndrome?
If your son or daughter has recently left for college and you find yourself experiencing some of the empty nest syndrome, it may be time for you to find a volunteer niche for yourself. We have ideal, flexible volunteer positions in which you can reach out to neighbors in the community and assist them with transportation, visits, or respite care, or possibly help us raise funds to continue to help those living with chronic health conditions locally. If you are looking to fill a few hours a month with something worthwhile to do, please call Interfaith Network of Care today at (732) 247-1655.
ON LINE GIVING
We now provide an option for online giving on our web page.

Why online giving? There are many reasons one may choose to give online. Some reasons below:

· It is an alternative option to the traditional envelope tithing.
· It helps individuals and families remain faithful in their giving even when they are out of town or unable to attend a weekend service.

· You would like to contribute to additional church funds or programs whenever the Spirit moves you to do so.
· It is easy, safe and secure.
We use PayPal for processing our online payments. You will need a PayPal account to give online. Clicking the "Donate" button below will redirect you to Paypal to complete your transaction. 

If you would like to specify a specific ministry to give to, please indicate in the area provided to “Add special instructions to the seller” on the online form.

You have a choice to transfer funds from your PayPal account to St. Paul’s Church or you can use a credit card. If you choose to use a credit card, please use it responsibly.

OFFERING ENVELOPES
Thank you to everyone who has indicated your account number when making a donation (cash or check) to St. Paul’s.  This really helps the counting teams.

Also, it is a great help when you use the envelope provided as it contains information that is needed to correctly record information to your account.  

If you need envelopes, please call Carol in the church office.
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COFFEE HOUR

Julie Park & Tracy Rucinski are coordinating coffee hour.  Sign up at coffee hour or be in contact with Julie at 732-545-4266 mj1park@optonline.net  or Tracy at 732-545-6982 traycee7413@yahoo.com.
YOUR ASSISTANCE is still needed 
to provide refreshments for coffee hour.


You are responsible for providing eats, and milk for kids. Sunny D is generously providing juice.
Coffee and cups are provided. 

THANK YOU…

Those who served 115 dinners at Elijah’s Promise on December 1st. 

Grace Kothari
Ann Malyshko

Jane Osman

Following are the steps involved in this project:

.
Every first Sunday of the month we gather at 2:00 pm at 21 Nelson St. in New Brunswick.

.
Prepare the food and serve between 2:00 pm & 4:30 pm.

We invite volunteers to be part of this noble cause.  If you are interested, 
please contact Margaret Schmidt at 
732-390-0169.
Music at St. Paul’s

Thank yous

Thank you to all the folks who helped make our Advent and Christmas worship extra special with your musical gifts, particularly the Adult Choir, Praise Band, and Elana Kircher.

Rehearsals

Children’s Choir will resume regular rehearsals on Sun., January 5th.  New singers are welcome to join us! 

Adult Choir will resume regular rehearsals on Thurs., Jan 9th.  We meet every Thurs. from 7:30 – 9:00 pm in the choir room.
South African song

Following the death of Nelson Mandela, I am struck by how much South Africans have expressed their grief and remembrances in song.  Their culture is one in which people sing frequently, publicly, and in groups.  As Christians, we have a similar legacy, with centuries of hymn singing behind us.  In American culture at large, singing is usually considered a solo activity, but when we sing together as a church, we embody the unity that we share in Christ.

Throughout January, our worship will incorporate music of South African origins.  The choir will sing beautiful words written by Archbishop Desmond Tutu, and we will hear some of the lovely and catchy folk hymns from that nation.
Letters…
Dear Members,

There is no amount of “I’m sorry” I could write to excuse my tardiness with this thank you note.  The box of treats you sent me for Halloween was truly appreciated and without a doubt eaten with thankfulness.  Whenever I receive a care package from you my heart warms.  Being away at school can sometimes be difficult, but your packages always lift my spirits.  Having the support from my church helps motivate me to conquer my work and live life with gratefulness again, I am so sorry for my late thank you!  Have a wonderful holiday season!!


God Bless,


Jessica Corrente

Dear St. Paul’s Community,


It was such a nice surprise receiving the Halloween card in the mail. I really appreciate the community thinking of me.  I apologize for the lateness of this letter, for school is a whole new level of busy.  Drexel University moves at a quick pace and covers a wide spectrum of material.  It is definitely the hardest I have ever worked, but I love it here.  I will be home for Thanksgiving so I will be sure to attend mass. Thank you again.



Sincerely,



Jon Napolitano
Consistory Minutes

December 9, 2013

IN ATTENDANCE:

Carolyn Erb, Carmen DeLorenzo, Jill Hipko, Grace Kothari, Dick MacDowell, Debbie Paley, Tanya Roberts, Emma Rumen, Don Wesen, and Rich Weyer.

-  Pastor Rich called the meeting to order at 7:40 and read the devotion “Nothing compares to God’s love” from our Advent book.  

-  Minutes from the November’s Consistory meeting were presented and approved, motion by Dick M., 2nd Debbie P.

CORRESPONDENCE: 

-Request from Sara Hobergfell to join St. Paul’s Church.

-From Neighbor Corps Re-Entry Services – we’ll discuss at our January meeting.

FINANCIALS:

- November’s 2013 financial report - was presented and approved – motion by Debbie P., 2nd Carmen D.

- Electric Bill – we have not yet received the letter from Milltown’s Electric Company, verifying the verbal agreement that the Town Council made with St. Paul’s for the outstanding $12,000 electric bill (due to the Boro not reading one of our meters.)  Carmen D. will get a copy of the resolution.

CONSISTORY: 
- Communion

· January 5th – Team 3 (Tanya, Debbie C., Debbie P.)
- Communion Offering

· January – Molly Richards, 2 year old with inoperable brain tumor.
· February– The Daisy Association
WORSHIP

· December 29th – Preaching:  Lois Jessen;   Liturgist:  Debbie Cheeseman
MINISTRY TEAMS:

Church Family & Spiritual Life:

- Dick MacDowell suggested that a note be included in the Sunday bulletin that asks the congregation to “silence their lips and minds”, when the Prelude begins, in preparation for the church service.

-  Advent/Christmas Potluck Dinner – scheduled after Christmas Caroling on Sunday, December 22nd. 
-  Milltown Teacher’s luncheon – possibly Friday, February 14 – teachers have an in-service day.

EDUCATION

- Sunday School, Youth Groups, and Confirmation Class are all going well.

- January 16th a 6 week study, “gods at War” will begin.  “gods at War” is a DVD based study; there is also a book available for the study.  Anyone that would like to host a small group should contact Pastor Rich.  
Property: 

· Doors – Received an estimate from Edison Lock & Door Company, including labor and material, for $15,100.  Money from John Luttman’s estate will be used for this project.  It will take Edison Lock & Door Company approximately 4 weeks to get all the material needed.  Motion to approve the bid was made by Dick M.; 2nd by Don W. and approved by the Consistory.

Old Business

· Performance reviews of employees.   – Pastoral team (Dick M., Carmen D., Tanya R., and Debbie Cheeseman) will help with the employee performance reviews.  Updated job descriptions, which will 
include an area for the employees to add their achievements, will be given to the employees.  Debbie Paley asked that everyone on Consistory print out or pick up a copy of the Job Review/Evaluations from the Church office, complete them and return them to her as soon as possible.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Wine & Beer Tasting –Jill was in touch with Ron Dixon and has set the date, 10/11/14, for the Wine & Beer Tasting for next year.
· Roman, who works with a Pastor from New Brunswick, with about 10-15 adults, aged 20’s–30’s, currently in their congregation,  attended our meeting to discuss the possibility of them using our Education Building (chapel, confirmation room) for Worship on Sunday evenings, Adult Study Programs on Tuesday evenings and an open-mike night on a Friday evening. They were meeting at the Masonic Lodge.  Pastor Rich will contact the Masonic Lodge for a reference for the group.  It was decided that we would charge them $800/month, which would also include 1 Friday evening/month.  Consistory made a motion, Jill H., 2nd by Tanya R., for Consistory to accept the motion, assuming that the reference from the Masonic Lodge is favorable.

· Reorganization Requests – if anyone would like to make a change to a different Ministry team contact Pastor Rich.
Future Meeting Dates:  

Installation of Consistory - Sunday, January 12th 

Consistory Meeting – Monday, January 13th   

Ministry Team Meeting – Monday, January 27th 

Adjournment:

- Motion to adjourn by Jill H., 2nd Dick M.

- Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm  

- Prayer concerns were solicited     


Respectfully submitted,

Emma Rumen




HEAD USHERS FOR

January
  5
Consistory Team #3 Communion

12
*Rob Ramsen

19
Fran Christ



26
**Jim Erb

GREETERS FOR 

January
 5
James & Sandra Creighton
12
Arlene Mowery & Jane Osman

19
Sandra Muller

26
Thelma Rudnitzky & Judy Skalla

*Greeters are asked to arrive at church by 9:20 a.m.

GREETER COORDINATORS 

Judy Skalla & Thelma Rudnitzky 

**********************************
CHANGES TO

JUNIOR SERMON

Please notify the church office if your child would like to participate by bringing an item in for the Junior Sermon.  Rather than assign, 

each week we will invite an interested child to participate.  Please email carolstpauls@optonline.net or call 

732-828-0020.

**********************************
ST. PAUL’S CHURCH

Founded in 1872

So. Main St. & W. Lakewood Ave.

Rev. Richard H. Weyer, Pastor

Emily Sensenbach-Gopal, 

Director of Music

Church Office 732 828-0020

FAX # 732 828-0027

stpaulschurch@optonline.net

www.stpaulsmilltownnj.org

Please leave a message if no one is available.

Church Secretary  Mrs. Carol Lagowski

Office hours:  9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

Controller  Mrs. Carolyn Erb

    (address inquiries to church office)

Please address all financial inquiries to the Church Office.

NEXT TIDINGS DEADLINE – Thursday, January 16th.

NEXT COMMUNION DATE

 January 5
2014 CONSISTORY

Elders:

Dianne Andreula

Debbie Cheeseman

Peter Herral

Jill Hipko

Joan Peck

Tanya Roberts

Don Wesen

Deacons:

Garret Conger

Carmen Delorenzo

Steve Kircher

Dick MacDowell

Debbie Paley
Robert Ramsen
Emma Rumen

Youth Representative:



Krystal Ramsen

********************************

Save time and prevent mistakes by writing your parishioner number on your checks and envelopes. Example:  002W
********************************

Please notify the church office if any of the following changes occur in your household: address change, phone number change, email change, marriage, separation/divorce, death, birth, adoption, adult child(ren) moving out, or a family member being moved to a rehab. or nursing home.

We would like to keep our membership list up-to-date, but we need YOUR cooperation to do so!

ST. PAUL’S CHURCH

62 South Main Street

Milltown, NJ  08850

(732) 828-0020

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

DATES TO REMEMBER:

Jan. 12 – Ordination & Installation



of Consistory
Jan. 5 & 19 – Jr. & Sr. Youth Groups
Jan. 15 – Men of St. Paul’s

TIDINGS

JANUARY, 2014
Worship Service

10:00 a.m.

Sunday School

10:00 a.m.

Rev. Richard H. Weyer, Pastor

DATED MATERIAL

December 20, 2013

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION
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